
From: Lowder, Joe <JLowder@dew.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/29/2012 9:22:51 PM
Subject: FW: Meeting - General Turner

Katherine - I received an error message on your e-mail address when I replied to everyone on this message from
Representative Henderson. I don't know if she re-sent it to you yesterday - her message has your address listed incorrectly.

Joe

From: Lowder, Joe
Sent: Sunday, January 29, 2012 8:42 PM
To: Phyllis Henderson
Cc: katherinevendran@gov.sc.gov
Subject: RE: Meeting - General Turner

Represenative Henderson,

This won't be a problem. We have our Executive Staff meeting tomorrow morning and I will be able to identify several dates (all 
Fridays) that we can propose to you in the March - April timeframe. I think a lunch would fit better but I will confirm that with General 
Turner and contact your office with possible dates. I will also send you an e-mail as well.

Sincerely,

Joe Lowder
(803) 737 - 3024 office
(803) 509 - 2032 blackberry

From: Phyllis Henderson [PhyllisHenderson@schouse.gov] 
Sent: Saturday, January 28, 2012 1:19 PM 
To: Lowder, Joe
Cc: katherinevendran@gov.sc.gov
Subject: Meeting - General Turner

Joe:
Thank you for your call yesterday. As Katherine may have mentioned to you, I have many small business owners in my district who 
have concerns about Unemployment insurance and other workforce-related issues. I would like to host General Turner for a small 
(20-25 employers) breakfast or luncheon meeting in the Greer area sometime this Spring.
It would have to be on a Friday, because of our session calendar. At this point, most any Friday in March or April (except April 6th) 
would be available. Please let me know some possible dates and times and I will work out the location and invitation list.
Thanks again. Phyllis
Representative Phyllis Henderson
South Carolina House District 21
office: 803-212-6883
Sign up for my e-newsletter! Click here: http://oi.vresp.com?fid=58d852d7a6
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